
 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Thursday 11th November 2021 

 
Dear Parents/ Carers 
 
COVID-19 update 
 
You may notice at the end of today that there are fewer children around on the playground 
at pick up. Due to a cluster of cases in Y6, after taking advice from Leeds Health, Safety and 
Wellbeing Team, we have made the difficult decision to close the class until the end of next 
week. The class has therefore moved to remote learning with immediate effect.  
 
It’s clear from the national figures as well as our own experiences here that COVID-19 is not 
going away any time soon. It is therefore very important that we all continue to be vigilant 
about symptoms and close contacts, follow all the guidance, take sensible precautions and 
seek PCR tests whenever appropriate. I am very grateful that as a school we have received 
such great support and understanding from our families, and this makes the difficult ongoing 
situation so much better for everyone. 
 
We finally took delivery of our classroom CO2 monitors this week, and they indicate that 
classrooms are well-ventilated, and we have reinstated many protective measures that were 
not required as of September. 
 
As before, all relevant COVID-19 information can be found on the school website on a 
dedicated page. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and understanding in this matter. I will continue to 
update you as appropriate. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Helen Carpenter 
Head teacher 

Scarborough Road, Otley, West Yorkshire LS21 3JS 
Tel: 01943 462349  

Headteacher: Ms H.R. Carpenter  email: info@westgateprimary.co.uk 


